Planning an Accessible Meeting

A meeting space should be fragrance, smoke, and pesticide-free. It should not be new or recently remodeled. (See Creating An Accessible Indoor Environment attached)

The size of the meeting room and recommended capacity as compared to the number projected to attend are very important considerations not just for comfort, but for indoor environmental quality considerations.
Events should be advertised and posted as smoke, fragrance and pesticide-free.
Smoking should be prohibited in the building and in the vicinity of the entrances. 
Ask all who will be in attendance including wait staff to refrain from using fragrances and fragranced products for the health and comfort of all attendees.
All events as well as guest rooms and grounds need to be free of conventional pesticides. Know the pest control and lawn care maintenance practices so that this information is readily available to those who need it or in the event of an emergency. If a building is routinely exterminated with conventional pesticides you’ll want to avoid the building or facility. This would also apply to use of landscaping chemicals (as well as lime and fertilizer.) 

At minimum, you will need the name(s) of the pesticide(s), trade and chemical name, and the Material Safety Data Sheet(s), and most importantly the last date of application, should be made available to those who need this information. 

Select a meeting space without decorative fountains or water features or pools in or near meeting rooms or guest floors. If decorative fountains or water features are present, halt the use of disinfectants for a period of time before the event. (Pools that are isolated from most guest floors and meeting area or otherwise separately ventilated may be less problematic.)
Advise those with environmental disabilities if a meeting space or floor has a balcony, windows that open to the outside, or is easily accessible to the outdoors because these may be important design considerations.  
Remove batteries from any automatic air fresheners; remove any block air fresheners or deodorizers; do not have on hand or use aerosol air fresheners, deodorizers, or disinfectants. (See CDC Indoor Environmental Quality Policy, June 2009)
Meeting space and restrooms should be free of scents and scented products including air fresheners, deodorizers, block air fresheners, potpourri, candles, scented hand soaps, sanitizers and lotions, and similar items. (See CDC Indoor Environmental Policy, June 2009)
Refrain from using aerosols and toxic cleaning agents such as furniture or metal polishes, floor wax, or window cleaners before or during an event. Damp wiping and microfiber dusting cloths are preferred.
Make sure that there is no remodeling in progress or recent remodeling activities. For guest rooms this could include complete remodel in all rooms, new beds or new carpet, for example.
Do not shampoo carpeting immediately before an event.
Do not use candles and avoid any combustion sources. 
Use least toxic/allergenic cleaning agents:  no chlorine, phenol, alcohol, citrus or pine-based cleaning agents; no scented or fragranced cleaning agents; no disinfectants. 

See the U. S. Access Board-funded Indoor Environmental Quality Project Report  www.access-board.gov/research/ieq/ and the CDC Indoor Environmental Quality Policy, June 2009, which requires all CDC employees restrict the use of fragrances and fragranced products.
For additional information, please contact: 
Mary Lamielle, National Center for Environmental Health Strategies, 
1100 Rural Avenue, Voorhees, New Jersey 08043

(856)429-5358; (856)816-8820-cell; 
marylamielle@ncehs.org
